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Kol B’nai Aviv  

The Voice of  B ’nai Av iv 

 

 
“All Jews are responsible for each other”( Kol Yisrael arevim zeh 
la-zeh). It is a phrase we all have heard over the years and the 
enduring and non-breaking bond between us and our fellow Jews 
is unshaken. At B’nai Aviv, we take our obligations seriously, 
whether it be within our own Kehilla or outside of our geographic 
community, we provide care, comfort and support in good and bad 
times. But is it ever enough? 
 

A recent happenstance meeting with a fellow Congregant at Publix underscored the importance 
of our collective support. “My children were named at B’nai Aviv, attended ECEC there, were 
Bat Mitzvahed there and now that I am saying Kaddish for my parent, you are here for me 
again.” I replied, “that’s who we are and what we do…” 
 
“Being there” for a fellow congregant can take many forms, in good and bad times. Whether it 
be to give a hearty Yasher Koach after an Aliyah on Shabbat, to give a warm and sincere 
embrace of support in our daily Minyans for someone going through a difficult time, to come 
and be the 10th or just join in kibbutzing during our Onegs or Kiddushes, it all matters. Your 
personal support and your financial commitment will ensure we are all here for each other as our 
needs continue to evolve.  
 
It is that time of year for personal “goal and resolutions setting” on the secular calendar. I urge 
each of you to do a little more and give a little more to each other. When one Jew rejoices, we all 
rejoice and when one Jew suffers, we all feel the pain. Come join me and your fellow 
congregants in strengthening our bonds with each other and in reinforcing our commitments to 
each other. 

B’shalom, 

Rich 

From the desk of… 
Rich Cohen, B’nai Aviv President 



 

 

  
 A Jewish community that is diverse and openly 
embraces all who seek to lead actively Jewish lives will 
be a Jewish community that is stronger and more 
enduring for generations to come.    

 ~ Lynn Schusterman 
 

It has been a wonderful few months here at B’nai Aviv 
since the Jewish New Year! We have had many events 
for all ages and all interests.  Our communication is 
strong with an updated website and weekly Enuz.  
Participation has been great but it can always be better.   
 
We have many more amazing events and programs 
planned for 2019 and we would love to see you! Join us 
on Shabbat to hear the inspiring words from Rabbi 
Watstein and the soothing voice of Cantor Lieberman. 

Pick an event or program that interests you and just attend.  Grab a friend, member or not, and 
bring them along. It is just that easy.  
 

Our successes can only be obtained with your help!  
 
My wish for this secular New Year is to see you! Stop by and say hi. Reach out if you have 
questions or thoughts. We are always looking for new ideas and more people to help out. After 
all, you only get out what you put in.  
 
We look forward to seeing you in 2019!  From my family to yours, a Happy and Healthy New 
Year! 

B’Shalom, Jamie Cohen  

From the desk of… 
Jamie Cohen, Executive Vice President 

 

Sarah Rose Jackson will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on January 5, 2019.  Sarah will be 
celebrating this special day with her parents Jill and Jeffrey Jackson and her brothers Jeremy and 
Noah.  Joining them is her proud grandmother, Cora Jackson.  Family and friends from around the country as 
well as Canada will also join her Simcha.  Sarah is a straight A 7th grade honor student at Tequesta Trace 
Middle School.  She is the Vice President of Religion/Education on the B'nai Aviv Kadima Board of 
Directors.  Sarah enjoys soccer, music, dance, her summers at Camp Shalom and spending time with family 
and friends.  She has worked very hard in preparation for her Bat Mitzvah.  Sarah's family and friends are very 
proud of all of her accomplishments and of the young woman she has become.  We love you Sarah!!!  Mazel 
Tov! 

January  B’nai Mitzvahs 

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/lynn_schusterman


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

1 
 

2 
No Torah Talk  

3 
 

4 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  

5 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Sarah Jackson 

6 
Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  

7 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 6:45 pm  

8 
 

Religious School   
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:45 pm 
 
Exec. Cmte. Mtg.  
7:00 pm  
 

 

9 

ECEC Welcome Back 
Breakfast 9:15 am 
 

Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm  
 

 

10 

 

11 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
 
  

12 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 

Ushmo Shabbat 
 

Shabbos Squad  
10:15 am 
 

ShabbatTOT 10:30 am 
 
Youth Concert  
7:00 pm   

13 
Religious School  
9:00 am  
 

Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 

14 

Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm 
 

Hebrew High 
 6:30 pm  
 

15 
UnBook club 9:00 am  
 

Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 

Kadima 6:45 pm  
 
 

Cuba Cruise Mtg.  
 7:00 pm  

16 

Torah Talk  12:00 pm 
 

USY 7:00 pm  
 

17 
UnBook club  
7:00 pm  
 

18 

Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm 
 
 

 

19 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Sisterhood Shabbat 
& Kiddush Lunch  
 

 

20 

No Religious School  
9:00 am  
 
 

21 
Office Closed  
 
Kehillah Club  
12:00 pm  
 
No Sisterhood 
Game Day  
 
No Hebrew High 
  
 

22 

Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
Kadima 6:45 pm  
 

23 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm 
 
HAZAK 1:30 pm  
 
USY Board Mtg.  
6:45 pm  
 

 

24 
Business Networking 
8:15 am  
 
Board of Directors 
Meeting 7:00 pm  

25 

Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
ECEC Tot Shabbat 
Dinner 6:30 pm  
 
Birthday Shabbat 
 
 

26 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
Bar Mitzvah of Lenny 
Eiglarsh  
 
Men’s Club comedy 
Night 7:30 pm  
 
 

27 

Religious School  
9:00 am  
 
Blood Drive 9:00 am  
 

Board Tour of  
Holocaust  
Documentation  
Center 11:00 am  
 

Chalutzim 11:30 am  

28 

Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

29 

Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Kadima Board Mtg. 
6:45 pm  

30 
Torah Talk  12:00 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  

31 
 

 
 

 

January 2019 



 

Please plan to join us on Saturday evening, March 2, 2019, at the annual 

B’nai Aviv Gala. Get your dancing shoes on for some great music and a lot of 

fun with your B’nai Aviv friends and family.  
 

Greenseid caterers will be putting on quite a spread of hors d’oeuvres, 
drinks, dinner and dessert, and you will need to definitely loosen your belt 

by the end of the evening. A silent auction featuring great prizes will be an exciting part of the event. 

During the evening, we will be thanking Debbie and Benny Bejar, Ellen and Shelly Evans, Beth and 
Allen Katz, & Bonnie and John Salmon for their devoted service and contributions to B’nai Aviv’s 

continuing growth.   And, we will also be celebrating the 30th anniversary of our beloved synagogue!   
 

Your invitation will be arriving in the mail in early January, and we ask that you reply as soon as you can, 

keeping in mind that the deadline for responding is  February 5th.   Please consider placing an ad in our 
tribute journal, and/or donating a prize for our auction.   All proceeds from this evening, will go toward the 

operating funds for B’nai Aviv.   

  

Thanks for participating, and we look forward to seeing you on March 2nd! 

 Lanee Friedel & Nancy Karsh, Gala Co-chairs 

 And the Members of the Gala Committee 

B’nai Aviv Gala 2019 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Happy New Year and welcome back to all 
our families. We are welcoming many 
new friends that have started in January. 
We hope that everyone had a wonderful 
holiday and a restful one. We look 
forward to getting back to our regular 
school routine and starting the New Year.  
 

 
As January begins, we will be learning about 
our next Jewish holiday called Tu B’Shevat, 
“Birthday for the Trees.” Tu B’Shevat is often 
celebrated by planting trees and seeds. We 
plant the seeds here every day for our children in order to grow. 
Think about it; It grew from the flower, producing the leaves and 
fruit, branches and trunk. We nurture and support it all from the 
roots up. Years later, look what we have produced - this beautiful 
tree!  
 
Our next ShabbatTot Together program 

with PJ Library will be on Saturday, January 12th at 10:30 am 
out on the field for a Shabbat service and Tu B’ Shevat Seder 
(weather permitting). ShabbatTot Together is a joyful and 
engaging program geared toward families with young children, 
ages 7 and under (older siblings are welcome too). This 60 
minute program includes Shabbat themed songs, stories, simple 

blessings, interactive activities and 
a snack. Bring your friends and 
meet other families with small 
children as well.  
 
 
When you partake in B’nai Aviv’s classes, programs and 
activities, you experience the wonder that has resulted from a 
caring act of those who came before us. Our children develop 
skills here that will create lifelong learners and help give them 
opportunities to thrive in their educational years. It is no 
coincidence that “Planting the Seeds is our future.”  

 
B’Shalom, Mindy  

                                                                                

  From the desk of… 
Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 





 
 
 

 
 
In the month of December there was a 
very successful Shabbos Squad that was 
camp themed.  Rachel Schwartz helped 
lead a packed room of participants in a 
Ramah style service.   
 
Kehillah Club, the family social action 

club, hosted an event where students 
worked on three different projects 
benefitting three different organizations. This amazing 
group of parents and kids collaborated with mitzvah meals 
preparing sandwiches for the Jubilee Club.   
 
They also explored their creative sides as participants in the 
Kindness Rocks movement; where each student decorated a 
rock with a motivational 
message.  These individual 

‘Kindness Rocks’ will be left in random spots to serve as 
inspiration throughout the community.   
 
Their third and final project was in cooperation with Project 
Linus. Students had the opportunity to make  blankets to be 
distributed to children in need.  
 

Everyone involved felt 
fulfilled and like they made a 
difference, so much so that some even took the projects 
home to continue working on them so that they could 
contribute event more. 

 
 In the month of January there will be an environmental 

themed Shabbos Squad for 3rd Grade and up.   
 

This month Jacob Kotlicky will spearhead another service 
called Junior Shabbos Squad which will offer kindergarten 

through second graders a chance to join in the Shabbos Squad fun!   
 

B’Shalom, Liz 

From the desk of… 
               Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 



 
 
 
 

 
HAPPY 2019!!! We are so incredibly excited for the second half of the 
youth year and are ready to jump right in. 
 
On January 8th, Kadima jumps back in by going to Laser Quest. Kadima 
will also be having a fun Kent Tournament and Tastes of the World. 
USY jumps back in by having BAUSY Shark Tank on the 8th and having 
"U Israeli Hungry" later in the month. Chalutzim will be coming back 

strong going Bowling on the 13th and later in the month going to Off the Wall. 
 
On January 12th, the youth department will be hosting "Never Stop Believin," an amazing tribute 
to the popular 80's rock band, Journey. Tickets include concert and full dinner. Be sure to reserve 
your tickets right away! 
 
January 25th-27th is the USY Mid-Winter Convention held in Aventura. Registration is going on 
now so sign up as soon as you can. 
 
Our Chapter Retreat will be on February 15th-18th. This is by far, the most popular and amazing 
weekend all year. We are renting out Camp Shalom in Ocala and then going to Islands of Adventure 
on that Sunday. You can still sign up but hurry before the deadline. 
 
For more information regarding any of our amazing youth programs, please visit our youth website 
at www.bausybees.com or contact me at Todd@bnaiaviv.org. 

B’Shalom, Todd Morchelies 

From the desk of ... 
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

http://www.bausybees.com
mailto:Todd@bnaiaviv.org




 

 
I would like to wish everyone a very happy and safe new year! 
 
In case you missed it, our Latkes, Vodkas and Karaoke evening was a blast.   
I didn't realize how many aspiring rock singers we had in the congregation!  
Thank you to all who participated.  
 
Sisterhood has a lot of exciting events planned in 2019.   
 

 Mondays in January & February - Learn how to Masta Canasta taught by Carol Brown. We also have 
Mah Jongg.  

 January 19th - Sisterhood Shabbat. Please rsvp for lunch to Melissa@bnaiaviv.org (open to all 
congregants and Sisterhood members) 

 February 2nd - Progressive Dinner- Limited Space available- Contact Dana Isbitts or Lisa Rosenberg 
for more information 

 March 7th - Declutter your life. Guest speakers and professional organizers will teach us the tricks to 
dealing with all our "stuff". 

 April 4th - Glass etching Passover Project 
 
Please join us at our next board meeting Monday, January 7th at 6:45 pm. We welcome all ladies and 

your ideas. It’s never too late to get involved! I would like to thank everyone for all their support and 

involvement in helping make Sisterhood such a wonderful organization within our community. 

B’Shalom, Corinna Black-Kushner  
 

   

From the desk of…  
Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

 

The B’nai Aviv Men’s Club would like to wish the entire congregation 
only the best for a Happy and Healthy New Year.  We would also like to 
express our sincere appreciation to the entire B’nai Aviv Staff for 
everything they do. Their dedication and commitment to our community is 
truly second to none! 
 

We are very excited to have expanded the involvement of our Men’s Club 
and working with the Sisterhood has been a wonderful experience. In 2019 
we are very excited to bring you some new and different programming; 

starting with Laffs and Libations on January 26th.  This comedy night will feature some of B’nai 
Aviv’s own stand up comics (bet you didn’t know we had any) and will definitely be a night to 
remember.  We are also planning our annual World Wide Wrap, 3v3 Basketball Tournament, 
Scotch & Cigar Evening, Men’s Education and Party in the Hut.   
 

As always, if you are interested in helping us plan any upcoming or new events, please don’t 
hesitate to reach out to us. Wishing you only the best for a successful 2019! 

 

B ’Shalom, Mark Kleinman  

From the desk of… 
Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 







 
 

 
We wish everyone a Healthy and Happy 2019. The Jack 
and Ruth Lubin Chapter of Hazak at B'nai Aviv had a 
very successful first half of the year.  
 

 January 23rd - Rabbi Watstein will discuss with us a topic of current interest. 

 February 20th - A delicious deli luncheon followed by a speaker, Carl Muscarello, the 
"Kissing Sailor" from the famous Life Magazine cover following World War II. 

 March 2nd - HAZAK Shabbat  

 March 27th - Cantor Bill will join us in an interactive Purim Program. 

 May 22nd - we will have a fun-filled Game Day. 

 June 19th - everyone is invited to join us to plan the 2019-2020 program for Hazak. 
 
We have many exciting programs coming up. Anyone available to attend a meeting on the fourth 
Wednesday of the month at 1:30 pm is invited to join us. For more information about HAZAK 
and our programs please email Joan Cohen at cohensj@bellsouth.net.  
 
 
 

 

From the Desk of… 
Stanley & Joan Cohen, Co-Presidents of Hazak 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

 

Donations Received December 1-31, 2018 

 

Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Cantor Bill Lieberman 

 Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Bennett Libes 

 Bruce & Merna Gross  

 Marty Perdeck 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Morton Weinberger, beloved father of Cyndi Schulman 

 Alan & Brenda Bresalier  

 Ira Lawrence "Larry" Avrunin, beloved father of  

        Nathan Avrunin 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 Morton Weinberger, beloved father of Cyndi Schulman 

 Richard & Lisa Cohen 

 Sandi Nirenberg 
 

 Prayer Book Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Bennet Libes 

 Jerry & Myrna Hert 
 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
 

 Social Action Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Morton Weinberger, beloved father of Cyndi Schulman 

 Lee & Lanee Friedel 

 
 

 

 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Joshua Adler, beloved brother 

 Adina Kadin  

 Jose Bajar, beloved brother 

 Alberto Bejar  

 Benzion Bejar, beloved father 

 Alberto Bejar  

 Esther Bejar, beloved mother 

 Alberto Bejar  

 Sheldon Willis, beloved husband 

 Annette Willis  

 Herbert Marten, beloved father 

 Barbara Diamond  

 Chadwick Rakusin, beloved father 

 Benson Rakusin  

 Lily Freedman, beloved mother 

 Gordon Freedman, beloved father 

 Lillian Freedman, beloved grandmother 
 Brian Freedman  

 Trude Schachter, beloved grandmother 

 Debbie Rosenberg  

 Leonard Zobel, beloved husband 

 Dorrit Zobel  

 Mollie Berman, beloved mother 

 Eileen Higer  

 Abraham Querido, beloved grandfather 

 Eleanor Morris  

 Harold Brief, beloved father 

 Eugene Brief  

 Kenneth Greenberg, beloved father 

 Howard Greenberg  

 Bernard Josephson, beloved father 

 Iris Wolinsky  

 Jack Edelstein, beloved Grandfather 

 Jamie Cohen  

 Albert Cohen, beloved father 

 Jay Cohen  

 Abraham Hert, beloved father 

 Jerry Hert  

 Gladys Hert, beloved mother 

 Jerry Hert  

(Continued on page 15) 



 David Langbort, beloved father 

 Joan Cohen  

 Arnold Nirenberg, beloved father 

 Joel Nirenberg  

 Czarna Rosenzweig, beloved grandmother 

 Joel Nirenberg  

 Milton Silvershein, beloved father 

 Joel Silvershein  

 Philip Greenfield, beloved father 

 Claire Greenfield, beloved mother 
 John Greenfield  

 Barry Goldman, beloved brother 

 Judy Felt  

 Elizabeth Cohen, beloved grandmother 

 Katie Fleischman  

 Stuart Schulman, beloved father 

 Katie Fleischman  

 Fred Feldman, beloved father 

 Lance Feldman  

 Cas Spinella, beloved father 

 Laura Streimer  

 Lowell Fisher, beloved grandfather 

 Lauren Alperstein  

 Marion Hurwitz, beloved mother 

 Lisa Enfield  

 Sara Miriam Valancy, beloved grandmother 

 Marie Nirenberg  

 Delores Valancy, beloved mother 

 Marie Nirenberg  

 Nellie Pudlin, beloved mother 

 Alvin Pudlin, beloved brother 
 Marjorie Pomerantz  

 Rosa & Louis Richelson, beloved grandparents 

 Merna Gross  

 Fannie Segermeister, beloved mother 

 Meryl Einbinder  

 Michael Gold, beloved father 

 Minette Herman  

 Samuel Vinicur, beloved father‑in‑law 

 Miriam Vinicur  

 Eileen Brandtman, beloved daughter 

 Norman & Ruth Krameisen  

  

Edith Katz, beloved mother 

 Norman Katz  

 Steve Lipof, beloved husband 

 Phyllis Lipof  

 Ruth Eisenberg, beloved mother 

 Roberta Pakowitz  

 Goldie Miller, beloved mother 

 Robin Klein  

 Shirley Bellus, beloved grandmother 

 Robyn Leach  

 Solomon Kluman, beloved father 

 Annie Kluman, beloved mother 

 Herman Verblow, beloved husband 
 Roxanne Verblow  

 Stuart Schulman, beloved father 

 Sam Schulman  

 Jack Ginsberg, beloved father 

 Sandra Harris  

 Evan Dermer, beloved son 

 Scott & Heidi Dermer  

 Florence Siegel, beloved mother 

 Sharon Horowitz  

 Frances Sinkoe Enfield, beloved mother 

 Steven Enfield  

 Jack Fayne, beloved father 

 Steven Fayne  

 Beatrice Marx, beloved mother 

 Steven Marx  

 Morton Selub, beloved father 

 Steven Selub  

 Bernard Levit, beloved father 

 Susan Linch  

 Anna Grossman, beloved grandmother 

 Charles Larowitz, beloved grandfather 
 Warren Grossman 

 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 With Love 
 
 Jay & Ellie Siegel 

(Continued from page 14) 

“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

 

Donations Received December 1-31, 2018 



 
1  
Sophia Nesselroth 
Eli Ran 
Edith Robin 
Talia Strelitz 
 
2  
Jenna Doobrow 
David Globerman 
Coby Horowitz 
Irv Uncyk 
 
3  
Julie Baum 
Benjamin Darmony 
Rafael Jungermann 
Skylar Kahn 
Ethan Klein 
Spencer Klein 
 
4   
Ari Birchfield 
Esther Cohen 
Sherri Ensel 
Nancy Goldberg 
Carly Port 
Sydney Port 
 
5  
Erica Glick 
Liana Glick 
Isabel Herzog 
Herbert Pilelsky 
Brandi Steirn 
 
6   
Marla Bullock 
Adela Diamond 
Avery Douglas 
Harris Gellman 
Andrew Gelman 
Bruce Sakowitz 
 
7  
Maxwell Baum 
Sarah Jackson 
Sharon Rothbard 
Dena Tolkin 
 
8  
Leah Alhadeff 
Ethan Brown 
Jake Isenman 
Abby Yeini 
 
9   
Erica Bernstein 
Joshua Fayne 
Ivy Greaner 
Sandra Harris 
Barbara Kaplan 
Zachary Kobrin 
Jane Levy 
Pamela Morgan 
Paul Seider 
Stan Weinstein 
 

10   
Kevin Epstein 
Jake Finkelstein 
Benjamin Geller 
Jeremy Jackson 
Avishai Nir 
Susan Salzman 
Jeffrey Snow 
Daniel Willis 
 
11   
Jesse Bernheim 
Rachel Friedman 
 
12  
Stephen Sandler 
 
13  
Rose Alperstein 
Jenna Bonazoni 
Brandon Eason 
Jenny Isenman 
Hayden Salamon 
Robert van Esso 
 
14  
Austin Gross 
David Lubin 
Adam Tache 
 
 
15  
Albert Coven 
Mark Kava 
Zachary Rosenberg 
Marshall Steirn 
 
16   
Joel Bobrow 
Jack Flechner 
Michael Kahn 
Mark Margulies 
Jenna Pick 
 
17  
Jason Adamsky 
David Blattner 
Rachel Gavsie 
Allen Katz 
Andrew Klauber 
Alan Koplo 
Boris Kushnir 
Jonah Lubin 
Jason Nick 
Elizabeth Samrick 
David Stecher 
 
18  
Jenna Bell 
Emma Chandler 
Joel Doobrow 
Margaret Friedman 
Madalyn Pelegrin 
Nathan Tache 
 
 
 

19  
Raymond Caldes 
Jessica Donner 
Benjamin Parlo 
Michael Zoldan 
 
20   
Karen Eason 
Jacob Horwitz 
Roya Rostamian 
 
21   
Joel Friend 
Jake LeWinter 
Sydney Reimer 
Jennifer Salad 
Gary Sheldon 
Samuel Weissman 
 
22   
David Blum 
Jessica Herman 
Ella Horwitz 
Edward Noguera 
Nan Samson 
Jacob Sheldon 
Ruby Sheldon 
 
23  
Jared Brodsky 
Gabrielle Doobrow 
Faith Greenfield 
Andrew Rosenberg 
 
24  
Jonathan Alperstein 
Danielle Greenbaum 
Francia Ortega 
Anne Perry 
Jacob Solomon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25  
Tammie Bell 
Erica Gardner 
Kristin Gloria 
Lance Oppenheim 
Stuart Schoenburg 
Benjamin Siegel 
Daniel Stermer 
 
 
26   
Katie Fleischman 
Julie Schwartz 
 
27   
Isaac Alboukrek 
Arthur Waganheim 
 
28   
Richard Baum 
Austin Hanan 
Jason Wolf 
 
29  
Brian Bosem 
Kali Donner 
Aron Leibowich 
Sandra Linares-Avrunin 
Lisa Morchelies 
 
30   
Dana Isbitts 
Arlene Pomeranz 
 
31   
Amy Bravo 
Sandi Flint 
Alan Kaye 
Sadie Klein 
David Lewin 
Ben Rostamian 
Neal Slansky 
  

January 2019 



1  
Jeffrey & Karen Saster 
 
2  
Edward Noguera & Rita Segelman-
Noguera 
 
4  
Joshua & Randi Cohen 
Adam & Chava Lustig 
 
6  
Howard & Andrea Pomerantz 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7  
Seth & Lori Wise 
 
11  
David & Roni Gilden 
 
12  
Gary & Devora Fine 
Oren & Arielle Zadik 
 
14  
David & Adele Pick 
 

15  
David & Liz Rockowitz 
 
17  
Joel Silvershein & Marci Gelman 
 
19  
Martin & Phyllis Ravitz 
 
21  
Alexandre & Mona Jungermann 
 
24  
Ralph & Diane Sadek 
 
26  
Benson Rakusin & Ingrid Fils Rakusin 
Mark & Harriet Seelig 
 
28  
Sheldon & Ellen Evans 
 
29  
Ron & Wendy Glantz 
Jerry & Myrna Hert 

 
 
 
Torah Fund is a campaign sponsored by the Women’s League for Conservative Judaism.  Our Sisterhood 
is part of the Women’s League, as are many other sisterhood’s of Conservative synagogues across North 
America.   
 
The Torah Fund campaign supports scholarships for Rabbis, Cantors and Jewish Educators who attend 
programs at the Jewish Theological Seminary in New York, the School of Rabbinic studies in Los Angeles, 
and educational programs in Jerusalem, Buenos Aires, and Germany.  Since it began, Torah Fund has raised 
over 95 million dollars to provide scholarships to those who will serve as future leaders for the Conservative 
movement.  B’nai Aviv’s Sisterhood is proud to be participating in the Torah Fund Campaign.   
 
Any amount donated to the Torah Fund campaign is greatly appreciated. But those who donate at the $180 
level are considered to be “Benefactors” and receive the beautiful Torah Fund pin shown below. Each year 
the pin is different.  
 
It is very easy to become a Benefactor, if you consider donating $22 a month, 
from now through next May.  If you want to make it over 12 months, then it 
will be $15 per month.   You can write a monthly check to Torah Fund for that 
amount, OR, you can use a Torah Fund change collection box that we are 
happy to provide for you.  Emptying your change, and collecting just $7.50 per 
week will enable you to become a Benefactor this year!   

 
B’Shalom  
Lanee Friedel & Mindy Libes,  
Torah Fund Co-Chairmen 

Torah Fund at B’nai Aviv-2019 

January 2019 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

Jack Alboukrek 

Shera Anderson 

Jonathan Andron 

Nathan Avrunin 

Benny Bejar 

Chris Benson 

Howard Friedlander 

Nancy Karsh 

Robin Kaye 

Mark Kushner 

Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy 

Seth Lubin 

Karen Saster 

Stuart Sion 

David Smith 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jamie Cohen, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


